
Radiant Heat Challenges Round Prevost 
April 7, 2021 
by Tony Brogan 

I had looked at the wind and tide forecasts for 4 days to see when it might be a good day 
for the Prevost challenge. Especially since we were blown off the water by gale forecasts 
last week for the Around Prevost Race. 

For me it is important to get the tides right so that is the first criteria. Timing the ebb 
and flow of the currents around Prevost Island is next. Are the currents assisting or 
hindering. 

Then is to spot a wind forecast that is not dead on the nose for any part of the course,  
and at sufficient velocity for good boat speed but not too much that one gets to needing a 
rescue at sea! 

Spotting potential for Wed, Thurs, and Friday I gave John an email and he replied he 
was busy Thursday. I noticed that I was busy Friday and so today was the day.  Tides 
dictated a not later than 0900 start so there we were at the boat at 0830 wondering 
what had happened to the wind.  

Where was the Southerly? Looking at the flags, the wind vanes of the docked boats, and 
the angles of the moored boats in the harbour the wind was from every direction except 
South but changing all the time on our windvane. Rather than 8-10 knots with 15 knot 
gusts we had 4-6 knots with no gusts at all. 

Halfway up  the harbour there were flat holes but they were receding . We sailed around 
waiting 15 minutes for more wind but still it was light and capricious. We cruised to 
Grace Point and back and as there was a little more wind and now from the south we 
decided to go for a sail anyway!!! 

We were slow down the harbour with three tacks needed to clear 2nd Sister in 25 
minutes. Then venturing out into Captains Passage we were close hauled to a near 
passing of Horda Shoals and the wind strengthened to double digits apparent. The wind 
strengthened again veering a little more south-southwest. Now with high double digits 
on the wind instrument we tacked away from Prevost and changed headsails from the 
135 to the 110 jib. 

We made three more tacks to clear Liddell Point in an hour and a half about 30 minutes 
behind schedule. A plus was the wind was now a steady 12 knots with small gusts and 
our boat speed improved to over 6 knots into the range of 7 knots sometimes. We do not 
surf and are restricted to a theoretical hull speed of a little over 6 knots.  

We made excellent boat speed up Swanson passage toward Portlock Point with the wind 
steadily from the south or southwest. As we progressed we went from a beam reach 
gradually to a broad reach and then as we passed the lighthouse we were wing on wing.  

Page  of 1 2



Boat speed was a steady 6-7 knots and as we turned up Trincomali we gybed to port tack 
and broad reached toward Peile Point. 

Turning to Captains Passage we close hauled to clear Nose Point and then Scott Point.  
Again we saw a 7 knot figure and a 21 knot apparent on the instrument.  

We made Second Sisters lighthouse on a close reach and then  a broad reach down the 
harbour until the wind went SE and we wing on winged down the second half of the 
harbour and over the finish line. It was a satisfactory sail considering the start and 
proves yet again that it is a challenge to sail around Prevost in a really fast time.  

Elapsed time was 2 hr 53 minutes and 28 seconds, giving an adjusted time of 2:19:37. 

Sunday is your chance to do better. It is the scheduled Around Prevost points race and 
the Commodores Cup points. Every try for the Prevost Challenge is giving you another 
ticket for the draw for the bottle of rum.  

The Sunday forecast at this point is for north to NW winds at 10-15 knots.  Sunny, 
too.The tides are as ordained by LUNA and it is up to you to decide the 
fastest way around. Port hand or starboard . Skipper’s choice. You do not have to make 
up your mind until you clear 2nd Sisters on the way out the harbour on Sunday. 📣  

See you on the water. 
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